Press Release

A Ray of Hope is the theme for the next Restoring the Circle Gathering Oct. 25 and 26 2010 at the Harry Lumley Bayshore Community Centre in Owen Sound.

O’Zogooshagah will build on what Restoring the Circle began with last year’s Maandigeh. It will focus again on the residential school system and how the effects continue to resonate with the survivors, their children and grandchildren. The gathering is for all people, aboriginal and non-aboriginal, to learn about each other and to continue to build understanding. It is also a safe place for those who experienced the residential schools to share their stories, if they wish.

The event will begin Sunday, Oct. 24, with the lighting of the sacred fire in a teepee on the Lumley Bayshore grounds. The ceremonies are open to everyone. The fire will stay lit throughout the event. All are welcome to drop by the teepee during O’Zogooshagah to talk with the fire keeper and learn some teachings. 

On Monday, Oct.25, things will get started at 8:30 a.m. with registration followed by opening ceremonies at 9 a.m. Restoring the Circle will then conduct a blanket exercise. After lunch, awareness groups will be formed to talk about the school system, among other topics. There will be time to make offerings in the teepee and learn some more teachings before the evening feast. 

Tuesday will begin with very a moving Ancestors’ Ceremony, followed by discussions and lunch. Things will wrap up with a look at what was accomplished over the two days and then closing ceremonies.

Registration is $200, which includes breakfast and lunch both days as well as the Monday night feast. Food will be provided by the Georgian College culinary department.

To register, send cheque payable to “Restoring the Circle”

 to Restoring the Circle, 1331 4th Ave W, Owen Sound, ON N4K 4W9. Please indicate if you will be attending the Monday night dinner.

For more information, contact committee members Tina McDougall, 226-644-0373; Rev Claire Miller, 519-371-4928; or Gloria Habart, 519-376-3269. Also check out the web site www.restoringthecircle.yolasite.com
